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Members of the Bay Area Family Church just finished reading the third of the Holy Scripture books, the 
Chambumo Gyeong. This Hoon Dok Hae small group has been meeting at church every weekday 
morning at 6:00am for years and enjoy the reading and fellowship. 
 
“They have read, discussed and benefited from all of the holy books recommended by True Parents and 
will continue to do so,” said Bay Area Family Church Pastor, Rev. Kevin Thompson. 
 
Published on the occasion of the third anniversary of True Father’s Seonghwa, the Chambumo Gyeong 
contains True Parents’ life course described in their own words. Get your copy of the Chambumo 
Gyeong online and share your favorite quotes here! 
 
 


